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   Our program on 

August 17th was 

presented by Chris 

Bentley, Program 

Architect / Developer of Live Fresh 

PBC. The aim of Live Fresh is to 

provide Palm Beach County’s homeless 

individuals and families with a fresh 

shower, personal hygiene essentials 

and the opportunity to Live FRESH: 

Feeling Revitalized Encourages 

Sustainable Happiness. 

   They use their premiere mobile 

shower / personal hygiene facility, to 

make sure everyone in Palm Beach 

County has the ability to take a Fresh 

Shower. They provide access to 

personal hygiene essentials including: 

Towel Soap · Shampoo · Conditioner · 

Toothbrush · Toothpaste · Dental Floss 

· Mouthwash · Lotion · Sunscreen · 

Sanitary Napkins (for women) · 

Condoms. 

    By means of Genesis Community 

Health’s “outreach/ visiting clinics”, 

they provide healthcare that brings 

services to the homeless. These clinics 

offer various health screenings, HIV 

Counseling and Testing, and referral 

services, linking the individual to a 

primary care facility and overall care 

with other supporting and partner 

organizations. For more information, 

go to http://livefreshpbc.com. 

                Fresh Showers For The Homeless 

       Fighting For Young Children 
   Our program on 

August 10th was 

presented by Sarah 

Turner, the Director 

of Community 

Relations for the 

Center For Child 

Counseling (CFCC). Infant and Early 

Childhood Mental Health have been 

the foundation of the Center for Child 

Counseling’s mission in Palm Beach 

County since being founded in 1999. 

They focus on the youngest children in 

our community because research 

shows that this period of life is one of 

critical importance, providing the 

foundation for health throughout the 

lifespan. 

   Their programs and expertise are 

grounded in research about early 

brain development and the impact of 

adversity and trauma on 

development. Violence, abuse, and 

neglect in the earliest years of life are 

forms of “toxic stress" that can 

fundamentally change the developing 

brain, in the absence of healthy 

relationships. Secure, stable, 

supportive relationships between 

children and caring adults in the 

family and community contribute 

significantly to children's healthy brain 

development by buffering the brain 

from the damage due to high stress. 

    “Adverse Childhood Experiences 

are the single greatest unaddressed 

public health threat facing our nation 

today,” says Dr. Robert Block, former 

President of the American Academy of 

Pediatrics. CFCC programs focus on 

preventing and healing the effects 

adversity and toxic stress have on 

developing children. For more 

information, go to 

www.centerforchildcounseling.org 

(See Page 4) 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

        Upcoming Birthdays:  

                  September 7 -  Terrill Pyburn  
      

                Wedding Anniversaries: 
                    September 3 -  Ernie & Betty Galinis (56 Years!) 
                    September 6 -  Jeff & Cindy Goldman (17 years) 
                    September 8 -  Larry & Denise Kristiansen  
                    September 23 - Alberta & Kevin Rickard 
                    September 29 - Doug & Jody Martin 
                    September 30 - Scott & Sophia Youngberg (44 years)  

      

                                       Membership Anniversaries: 
              September 17 - Peggy Kelleher  
              September 20 - Scott Youngberg, 38 years  
                    September 30 - Terrill Pyburn, 14 years 
                                            - Jean Antin, 15 years   

 

August 4th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  Bob Barcinski was happy to 
host the Ruby’s for dinner recently and for a getting a break from the 
grandkids. Susan & Ben Ruby had a great time at Bob’s. Lisa Lee 
(Our guest) is happy to be joining our club and Ezra Krieg is happy 
for our guests and “Lisa for President”. Bob Colvin was happy for 
everyone helping in the Reading Oasis and for Lisa in her new job as 
Principal of Orchard View Elementary. Dale Morrison put in for 
everyone who donated their time & effort to the Reading Oasis. Ben & 
Carol Bassford had a nice trip to North Carolina. Everyone else was 
JH. 
August 10th Meeting:  Jay Alperin introduced his grandson Eli who 
was visiting from up north. Jay was also happy to have survived his 5 
grandsons on his recent trip up north. Jean Antin has another Great 
Grand-daughter. Bob Barcinski’s grand-daughter is having her 13th 
birthday today. Peggy Kelleher’s son got a job (yahoooo!) and Scott 
Youngberg is really enjoying the Olympics. Ezra Krieg had a late 

dollar and everyone else was “Just Happy”, you know….JH! 
  

August 17th Meeting:  Jay Alperin was happy about his 5 
grandsons, Jean Antin is taking a short trip to New York and Carlene 
Laseter had a great time with the kids and family up north. Her son is 
getting recognition for his triathelon’s. Doug Martin was happy he 
wasn’t injured while building bookshelves for the Reading Oasis (Bob 
Barcinski had a boo-boo). Ernie Galinis had a great trip to the Keys 
with his family. Caught lots of lobsters. Lance Pess put in for our 
speaker today. Peggy Kelleher had a nice trip to Buffalo and Ezra 
Krieg announced “Larry Kristiansen for President”. Larry was just 
happy as well as everyone else. 
  

August 24th Meeting:  Jay Alperin was happy to be here. Doug 
Martin said “Hope I never have to be there”- Huh??. Carlene 
Laseter is celebrating her twin grand-children’s birthdays. Gina 
Sablo’s daughter is completing her 4th year in Medical School. Peggy 
Kelleher was happy to have Bill Morse here as a guest. Jack Foley 
put in for his daughter doing well, for Peggy as incoming President and 
Scott for Outgoing. Steve Rubin was happy FAU had their first ever 
top 25 ranking…..in Ping Pong!. Yea, right. Scott Youngberg was 
happy for FSU’s number 4 pre-season football ranking. 
   

August 31st Meeting:  Jay Alperin is looking forward to FAU’s first 

football game this Saturday. Scott Youngberg is going to cheer on 
FSU at it’s first game in Orlando. Jean Antin announced that she is 
moving up north to be closer to her children. It won’t be for a couple 
of months, but will continue to attend our meetings while here. Doug 
Martin wished Jean “Good Luck”. Carlene Laseter is happy to again 
have a comfortable house (Her AC went out over the weekend). Bob 
Colvin said it was a “Beautiful Day” with the Kiwanis group. The 
elections ended yesterday, with Ezra Krieg saying 
“Sometimes the good guys win” and Peggy Kelleher 
was happy money can’t always buy votes. Ernie Galinis 
celebrated his 54th wedding Saturday. Wow! Everyone 
else was “Just Happy”. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $              Delray Citizens For  

               Delray Police 
 Our program on August 31st was 

presented by Perry Donfrancisco, 

President of the Delray Citizens for Delray 

Police.  

   Delray Citizens for Delray Police, a local 

not-for profit police-community relations 

organization, have been loyal supporters 

of the Delray Beach Police Department 

and its Officers. Delray Citizens for Delray 

Police remain true to their mission as 

they continue to reinforce the positive image of the 

police department, and the officers, in the community 

they serve.  

   Over the past 30+ years they have provided 

scholarships for Delray Beach Police Officers' children, co

-hosting many fundraisers that allowed for life saving 

and crime fighting equipment, an ongoing partnership 

with Kids and Cops Program and co-host of The Annual 

Delray Beach Police Awards Banquet. They also 

organized a softball challenge as a fun thank you to the 

Delray Beach Police Department and their families for all 

they do to protect and serve the Delray Beach 

community. Our Kiwanis Club is proud to be a supporter 

of this fine organization.  
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        Youth Protection Week is   
              September 11–17 

   Nothing is more important than the safety and well-

being of those we serve—and of the Kiwanians who 

serve them. That’s why Kiwanis International annually 

presents Youth Protection Week. 

   During the week, all Kiwanis clubs should review the 

Kiwanis youth protection training and evaluate how well 

they’re adhering to the Youth Protection Guidelines. This 

year, the guidelines have been revised. It’s particularly 

important to know the new policy for criminal history 

background checks. 

   Here are key areas for all of us to focus on during 

Youth Protection Week. 

Education - All members should complete the training. 

After completion, you should be able to: Understand the 

Youth Protection Guidelines, Identify troubling behavior 

or abuse and     Respond appropriately if a child 

discloses abuse to you or if you witness troubling 

behavior. Visit kiwanis.org/youthprotection to access the 

online version of the training to review it on your own 

time. 

Background Checks - On October 1, 2016, Kiwanis 

advisors to any sponsored Service Leadership Program 

will be required to have a criminal background check 

conducted and verified by Kiwanis International. By 

offering a standard, comprehensive background check 

for all Kiwanis advisors through Kiwanis International, 

we can be confident that all Kiwanis clubs are meeting 

the same criteria. Learn about the new requirements at 

kiwanis.org/backgroundchecks2016. 

   Our club’s efforts during Youth Protection Week are 

important to the commitment that all Kiwanians must 

share. Thank you for protecting young people—and the 

Kiwanians who work with them. You’re strengthening the 

Kiwanis family’s continuing status as a leader in building 

the next generation of service.    Thank you! 

A 45 year old woman had a 

heart attack and was taken 

to the hospital. While on 

the operating table she had 

a near death experience. 

Seeing God she asked "Is 

my time up?" God said, "No, 

you have another 43 years, 2 

months and 8 days to live." 

Upon recovery, the woman decided to stay in the 

hospital and have a face-lift, liposuction, breast 

implants and a tummy tuck. She even had someone 

come in and change her hair color and brighten her 

teeth! Since she had so much more time to live, she 

figured she might as well make the most of it. 

After her last operation, she was released from the 

hospital. While crossing the street on her way home, she 

was killed by an ambulance. 

Arriving in front of God, she demanded, "I thought 

you said I had another 43 years? Why didn't you pull me 

out of the path of the ambulance?" 

God replied: "I didn't recognize you." 
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   We completed our work on the Reading 

Oasis at Orchard View Elementary - Our 

project that will benefit hundreds of kids.  

On Saturday morning, August 13th, Scott 

Youngberg, Doug Martin, Ben Ruby, 

Bob Barcinski and Steve Rubin put 

together the bookcases and helped 

organize the books.  The Grand Opening 

is scheduled for September 14th. 

       All Systems Go!! 
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     Calendar Of Events 
September 14 ….. Reading Oasis Ribbon Cutting 

                           Orchard View Elementary  5-6 p.m. 

 

September 28…… Past President’s Day/ Installation of  

                              New Officers. 

 

October 15……… Annual Golf Tourney (Fundraiser)  

                            Delray Beach Golf Club 

 

November 24…..Deliver Thanksgiving Dinners to needy 

 

December ??? …… Adopt-A-Family 

 

April 7-9, 2017…… Delray Affair 

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)    

  “Each of us can look back 

upon someone who made a 

great difference in our lives, 

someone whose wisdom or 

simple acts of caring made an 

impression upon us. In all 

likelihood it was someone who sought no recognition for 

their deed other than the joy of knowing that, by their 

hand, another's life had been made better. 

 

                                    —Stephen M. Wolf 

Blondes…..  
        Gotta Love’Em 
  

  

   She's SOOOO blonde... 

 ...she thought she needed a token 

to get on "Soul Train". 

 ...she sold the car for gas money 

 ...when she saw the movie rating "NC-17: under 17 

not admitted", she went home and got 16 friends. 

 ...when she heard that 90% of all crimes occur 

around the home, she moved 

 ...she thinks Taco Bell is the Mexican phone 

company. 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
              

    Teen tech-speak   
           defined 

You’ve got Internet acronyms 

on lock. But you still have no 

clue what the average 2016 

teenager is talking about. (“On 

fleek” means what now?) 

Herewith, PureWow’s guide to 

the nonsensical tech-speak of 

today’s youths. 

1. Turnt  

Meaning: Excessively hyped or excited As in: Julia 

brought rosé; book club’s about to get turnt.   

2. Squad  

Meaning: Your crew/posse. As in: About to meet the 

squad for dinner.  

3. Goals  

Meaning: Something you aspire to As in: Olivia 

Palermo’s style is goals, man.  

4. Fam  

Meaning: Group of friends. See also: squad As in: 

What’s up, fam?   

5. Slay 

Meaning: Something is awesome As in: You are slaying 

in that new sweater, my friend.  

6. On fleek 

Meaning: On point. As in: Business casual on fleek. 

7. Cray 

Meaning: You’re too tired to type a ‘z’. As in: That 

presidential debate was cray, no?  

8. Ghosting 

Meaning: Ending a relationship by simply ignoring the 

other person entirely. As in: LOL @ Charlize Theron 

ghosting Sean Penn.   

9. Yasss 

Meaning: A more enthusiastic “yes,” often followed by 

"queen" (alternately: "kween"). Add a’s and s’s as you 

see fit.  As in: Vacation in three days--yaaaassssss!  

10. Dead  

Meaning: Awesome. And not actually dead.  As in: OMG 

those s’mores bars? Dead.  

11. Bye, Felicia  

Meaning: A way to dismiss someone. Originally from the 

1995 Ice Cube movie Friday.  As in: You’re not coming 

to my birthday party that you RSVP’d yes to? Bye, 

Felicia.  

12. Swerve  

Meaning: Another way to dismiss someone. As in: I 

don’t have time to hear about your brother-in-law’s 

start-up that needs funding. Swerve.  

13. Doe 

Meaning: A shorter way to say “though”  As in: Those 

young people and their completely unnecessary slang 

doe.      
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       Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

                              Our Membership  
         Is Our Strength 

As our lives become busier and the years 

seemly pass faster we must again 

regroup. Our club will change its President in October, 

however the focus will remain on strengthening our 

community and building the relationships within our 

extremely dynamic Kiwanis Club. 

 

   Together as a collective team we have the talents, 

knowledge and will power to overcome the trying times of 

the economic squeeze. Our club possesses all the 

qualities necessary to reach farther and deeper to 

conquer the goals we have set for ourselves. Our 

membership is our strength so we should make it grow. 

However, we must keep the common thread of 

friendship, comradery and the unpredictable humor which 

is the backbone of our club. Let’s call it Team Work! 

 

   We are able to weave these threads to success in our 

endeavors such as the 42 years of the Delray Affair, the 

Garlic Festival, Glo-Ball and the upcoming 34th Annual 

Kiwanis Golf Tournament. These tedious but fun and 

exciting fund raisers are testimony to the strength and 

resolve we possess. The year ahead looks bright for the 

organizations which have asked for our support. From the 

Reading Oasis, Get Our Kids to College Program, 

Thanksgiving Day Turkey deliveries, AVDA, various 

contributions to needy causes and to the wonderful 

college scholarships and our sponsored youth it shows 

your dedication and hard work truly makes a difference. 

Be Proud you earned it! 

 

   Our club needs good leaders to maintain this high 

quality of service. Being a member is getting 

involved. It’s fun, try it! We will survive and grow 

through team work…and have a lot of fun doing it!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Remember, This is The Formula:  

  Love being a Kiwanian. Love your club.    
         Share it with others. Live it. 

     Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

9/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

        meeting, Thursday, September 8th, at 6:00 pm.  

9/14 Healthier Delray Beach 

9/21 Schoolhouse Children’s Museum 

9/28  Past presidents day 

 

10/5  Voices for Children 

10/13 “Confuse the Members Week!” 

          Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, October 13th, at 6:00 pm.  

10/19 Pathways to Prosperity  
10/26 Wheels from the Heart  
 

11/3 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, November 3rd, at 6:00 pm.  

11/9 Tentative:  Shore Chiropractic  
11/16 Travels to Greece   
11/23 Looking for Speaker 

11/30 Tentative: At Side Project 

 

12/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, December 8th, at 6:00 pm.  

12/14 Be Like Brit Orphanage 

12/21 Prepare for Adopt A Family 

12/28 Dol4Tic Scholars 

 

1/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, January 5th, at 6:00 pm.  

1/11 Tentative:  Our Rock 

1/18 Student Aces for Leadership  

1/25 Educational Foundation 

2/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, February 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

2/8 Opportunity PBC 

2/15 Tentative:  Barky Park 

2/22 Old School Square 

 

3/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, March 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

3/8 Police Appreciation Day 

                  

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  
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 50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 

               August 4   - Susan Ruby 

      August 10 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

      August 17 - Larry Kristiansen 

      August 24 - Ernie Galinis 

      August 31 - Larry Kristiansen (Again??) 

   

  Strawberries 

- Quick Facts. 

 

Strawberries are the 

perfect refreshing 

snack or addition to a delicious meal.  Here are 

a few things you may not know about them. 

Prep/Store – If 

you plan to keep 

them in the fridge 

for a few days, hold 

off on rinsing them 

off until you plan to 

eat them.  Rinsing 

speeds up spoiling. 

Endurance – 

Research suggests 

that strawberries 

contain high levels 

of nitrate, which 

helps increase blood and oxygen flow to the 

muscles.  Eating these before exercising will 

increase your endurance and help burn more 

calories. 

Health – Strawberries can help reduce the risk 

of heart disease and various cancers.  They 

also are high in vitamins C, B6, K, fiber, folic 

acid, potassium and amino acids. 

   

       “Old” is     

 When….. 

  
….. you write a note to 

yourself reminding you 

not to take a sleeping 

pill and a laxative on 

the same night. 

 

….. your staying power  

      is for the cake.  

 

….. kidnappers aren’t very interested in you. 

 

….. people no longer view you as a hypochondriac. 

 

….. there is nothing left to learn the hard way. 

 

….. you are too old to care. 

 

..... you don’t exercise because you don’t want to spill 

your coffee.  

 

..... your body changes and the only thing you occupy is 

the bathroom. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on   

                 “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

August 4: 
1790   The Coast Guard had its beginnings as the Revenue 

Cutter Service. 

1830   Plans for the city of Chicago were laid out. 

1914   Britain declared war on Germany while the United States proclaimed its 

neutrality in World War I. 

1977   President Jimmy Carter signed a measure establishing the Department of 

Energy. 

1987   The Federal Communications Commission voted to rescind the Fairness 

Doctrine, which required radio and TV stations to present balanced coverage of 

controversial issues. 

2005   A mini-submarine carrying seven Russians became caught on an 

underwater antenna 600 feet below the surface of the Pacific Ocean; the men 

were rescued three days later with help from a British vessel. 

2007   Barry Bonds of the San Francisco Giants tied Hank Aaron's 755 career 

home runs. 

 Birthdays: 
   Richard Belzer, Actor, comedian ("Law and Order"), 72 

    John Riggins, Football Hall of Famer, 67 

    Billy Bob Thornton, Actor, 61 

    President Barack Obama 55 

    Roger Clemens, Baseball player, 54 

    Jeff Gordon, Race car driver, 45 

    Daniel Dae Kim, Actor ("Lost," "Hawaii Five-O"), 48 

August 10: 
1821   Missouri became the 24th state. 

1846   Congress chartered the Smithsonian Institution, named after English 

scientist James Smithson, whose bequest of $500,000 made it possible. 

1885   America's first commercially operated electric streetcar began operation in 

Baltimore. 

1949   The National Military Establishment was renamed the Department of 

Defense. 

1962   Marvel Comics superhero Spider-Man made his debut in issue 15 of 

"Amazing Fantasy." 

1988   President Ronald Reagan signed a measure providing $20,000 payments 

to Japanese-Americans interred by the U.S. government during World War II. 

1993   Ruth Bader Ginsburg was sworn in as the second female Supreme Court 

justice. 

2008   American swimmer Michael Phelps won the first of a record eight gold 

medals at the Beijing Olympics by smashing his own world record in the 400-

meter individual medley. 

 Birthdays: 
   Rhonda Fleming, Actress, 93 

    Ronnie Spector, Singer (The Ronettes), 73 

    Rosanna Arquette, Actress, 57 

    Julia Fordham, Rock singer, 54 

    Antonio Banderas, Actor, 56  

    Angie Harmon, Actress, 44  

August 17: 
1969   The Woodstock Music and Art Fair concluded near Bethel, N.Y. 

1987   Rudolf Hess, the last member of Adolf Hitler's inner circle, died at Spandau 

prison in West Berlin at age 93, apparently a suicide. He had been the only 

inmate at Spandau for 21 years. 

1998   President Bill Clinton underwent grand jury questioning in the Monica 

Lewinsky scandal. 

2008   American swimmer Michael Phelps and three teammates won the 400-

meter medley relay for Phelps' record-breaking eighth gold medal at the Beijing 

Olympics. 

 Birthdays: 
   Robert De Niro, Actor, 73 

    Maureen O'Hara, Actress, 96 

       Guillermo Vilas, Tennis Hall of Famer, 64 

    Kevin Rowland, Rock singer (Dexy's Midnight Runners), 63 

    Belinda Carlisle, Singer (The Go-Gos), 58 

    Sean Penn, Actor, 56 

    Jon Gruden, Football coach, sportscaster, 53 

    Donnie Wahlberg, Actor, singer, 47 

    Jim Courier, Tennis Hall of Famer, 46 

August 24: 
79   Mount Vesuvius erupted, burying the Roman cities of Pompeii and 

Herculaneum in volcanic ash. An estimated 20,000 people died. 

1814   British forces invaded Washington, D.C., and set fire to the Capitol and the 

White House. 

1932   Amelia Earhart became the first woman to fly nonstop across the United 

States, traveling from Los Angeles to Newark, N.J., in just over 19 hours. 

1949   The North Atlantic Treaty went into effect. 

1954   The Communist Control Act went into effect, virtually outlawing the 

Communist Party in the United States. 

1968   France became the world's fifth thermonuclear power as it exploded a 

hydrogen bomb in the South Pacific. 

1989   Baseball Commissioner A. Bartlett Giamatti banned Pete Rose from the 

game for gambling. 

1992   Hurricane Andrew smashed into Florida, causing record damage; 55 

deaths in Florida, Louisiana and the Bahamas were blamed on the storm. 

2006   The International Astronomical Union declared that Pluto was no longer a 

planet, demoting it to the status of a "dwarf planet." 

 Birthdays: 
   Anne Archer, Actress, 69 

   Mike Shanahan, Football coach, 64 

   Gerry Cooney, Boxer, 60 

   Steve Guttenberg, Actor, 58 

   Cal Ripken Jr., Baseball Hall of Famer, 56 

   Reggie Miller, Basketball Hall of Famer, 51 

   David Gregory, Broadcast journalist ("Meet the Press"), 46 

   Rupert Grint, Actor ("Harry Potter" movies), 28 

August 31: 
1888   Mary Ann Nichols, a prostitute, was found murdered in London's East End. 

She is generally regarded as the first victim of Jack the Ripper. 

1935   President Franklin D. Roosevelt signed an act prohibiting the export of 

U.S. arms to belligerents. 

1962   The Caribbean nation of Trinidad and Tobago became independent within 

the British Commonwealth. 

1994   Russia officially ended its military presence in the former East Germany 

and the Baltics after half a century. 

1997   Britain's Princess Diana died in a car crash in Paris at age 36. 

2009   Walt Disney Co. announced it was acquiring comic book giant Marvel 

Entertainment for $4 billion. 

2010   President Barack Obama ended the U.S. combat mission in Iraq, declaring 

no victory after seven years of bloodshed. 

 Birthdays: 
   Frank Robinson, Baseball Hall of Famer, 81 

    Jerry Allison, Rock musician (Buddy Holly and the Crickets), 77 

    Itzhak Perlman, Violinist, 71 

    Richard Gere, Actor, 67   

    Larry Fitzgerald, Football player, 33 

    Tom Coughlin, New York Giants head coach, 70  

 

 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 

will be doing…..and Van Morrison, Rock singer, musician comes in, we 

hope that you will buy him a “Brown Eyed Girl” drink, as he is 71  years 

old today.  

  
              

    If you have something for the newsletter,  
    please send it to Scott Youngberg  

 via E-mail:  esysy@att.net   Thank you                                                                  

 Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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KIWANIS CLUB OF DELRAY BEACH – SUNRISE 

PRESENTS THE 34th ANNUAL ED LONIE AND  

HY SEIGEL MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 

 

 

  Name      Phone # 

Player #1 ____________________________  ________________________ 

Player #2 ____________________________ ________________________ 

Player #3 ____________________________ ________________________ 

Player #4 ____________________________ ________________________ 

 

The Fee to sponsor a hole is $100.00.   Please attach your Business Card with payment.  

All sponsors’ business cards will be displayed on our Sponsor’s Board at the Golfer’s sign-

in desk, and a list of sponsor names will be placed on each table at the luncheon 

denoting your support.  Rather than sponsoring a hole, perhaps you could donate a prize 

to go to the golf participants, which would be greatly appreciated. 

 

Sponsor’s Name _________________________________Phone #________________ 

Prize Donation Name _____________________________Phone # _______________ 

 

PROCEEDS FROM THIS EVENT ALLOW THE KIWANIS CLUB OF 

DELRAY BEACH-SUNRISE TO DONATE MUCH NEEDED MONIES 

TO OUR CHILDREN’S CHARITIES AND TO LOCAL SCHOOLS FOR 

SCHOLARSHIPS, SUPPLIES, ETC. 

Please make checks payable to:   “Delray Beach Kiwanis-Sunrise,” and 

they can be mailed to:   P.O. Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl  33482-7083. 

 

For more information, please call Ben Ruby at (561) 251-1912, or 

Delray Beach Golf Club at 243-7381.  Thank you for your support! 

SATURDAY – October 15, 2016 – 8:00 AM 

RAIN DATE SUNDAY – October 16, 2016 – 8:00 AM 

SHOTGUN START – FOUR PERSON SCRAMBLE FORMAT 

DELRAY BEACH GOLF CLUB 

Entry Fee of $75.00 Per Player 

Includes Refreshments on the Course, Great Lunch and Cash Prizes. 

Loads of FUN & Great Prizes including Closest to the Pin, Longest Drive, and a 

$ 10,000.00 Hole-in-One Cash Prize + 3 additional Hole-in-One Prizes 

 

 

Dear Members, 

Although we have only 

just started getting 

ready for our upcoming 

golf tournament, we are 

off to a good start.  We 

have already put 

together 6 teams and 6 

hole sponsors.  Thanks 

in advance for anything 

you all can do to help us 

round up more golfers 

to participate and more 

hole sponsors.  Please 

help us reach our goal 

this year of gathering at 

least 15-16 teams, and 

20 hole sponsorships. 

  

Thanks again, 

 Ben Ruby 

  

      

 

       We need  
    YOUR help!  
  Please Find  
  Golf Teams,    
      Prizes &  
     Sponsors 

KIWANIS CLUB OF DELRAY BEACH – SUNRISE 
              PRESENTS THE 34th ANNUAL ED LONIE &  
                    HY SEIGEL MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

Cut out and use this form for entries & sponsors 
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The 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 

in the squares so: 

 Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

 Each vertical column has every number only once. 

 Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

Difficulty- Hard. Be sure to use a pencil! See next 

Month’s Newsletter for the answers to this puzzle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Month’s Answers: 

 

      Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

A new teacher was trying to 

make use of her psychology 

courses. 

She started her class by 

saying, "Everyone who thinks 

they're stupid, stand up!" 

After a few seconds, Little Johnny stood up.  

The teacher said, "Do you think you're stupid, Little 

Johnny?" 

"No, ma'am, but I hate to see you standing there all 

by yourself!" 

https://www.facebook.com/SunriseKiwanisClubofDelrayBeach
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The 

The Delray Beach-Sunrise Kiwanis Club   

         was Chartered in 1973 and  

     is operating in Division 21 of the 

                Florida District 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2015-16  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                  Susan A. Petrisin  
 

        2015-16  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Dr. Celia Earle 

                E-mail: cearle7@yahoo.com   

        2015-16  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Thayer  
               Email: tomthayer@earthlink.net 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-Thursdays. 7:30 a.m., 
       Boca Raton Train Depot 
       747 S. Dixie Hwy. 
       Boca Raton  

  
   Boynton Beach-Tuesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Duffy’s Sports Grill 
       4746 N. Congress Ave. 
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Thurs., 7 p.m., 
       Hooters Restaurant 
       2240 NW 19th St, #1101A 
       Boca Raton 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon, 
       Tom Sawyers Restaurant 
       3208 Forest Hill Blvd. 
       West Palm Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m., 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2015-16  President:  Alan Paoli 

        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Ramiccio  
            E-mail: Tramiccio@aol.com   

   Executive  
             Perspective  

     by Stan D. Soderstrom, Executive Director of    

       Kiwanis and the Kiwanis International Foundation 
 

     SERVE AND PROTECT 

   Working in an organization that is focused on serving the 

needs of children and empowering youth leaders is incredibly 

gratifying. Knowing that every day, at every hour, some child, 

an adolescent or a teen is benefiting from the contributions of 

Kiwanians in their Kiwanis clubs.  From where I sit, I see many 

Kiwanis projects and programs that truly change lives. 

   Also, from where I sit, I see the need to protect the young 

people we serve, as well as our clubs and members from many 

of the liability-related issues that confront our communities 

today. It’s all too often that we pick up a newspaper and read a 

horrifying story about a teacher or youth counselor or member 

of the clergy or even a law enforcement officer who has misused 

his or her position to abuse a child. 

   It’s important to note that our track record as an organization 

is pretty good. We haven’t had to deal with many of these 

incidents, and that likely attests to the character of Kiwanians. 

Our members are good people who care about kids in their 

communities. But Kiwanis, like many organizations, has not 

been immune to a few cases of inappropriate behavior. 

   We’ve realized that an organization focused on serving 

children can attract an occasional predator, looking for easy 

access to minors. And, I’m sad to say, we’ve had to deal with a 

few of these over the years. First and foremost, our goal is to 

protect the children and youth—and their families—whom we 

serve. The protections we’ve put in place as an  organization are 

primarily designed to provide a safe space for these minors. 

   Additionally, we are working hard to provide the adequate 

liability risk management for our clubs and members, so they 

too will be afforded the ability to work with children and youth in 

their communities. Our reputation has been built over more 

than a century of service. 

   In recent years, we introduced youth protection guidelines, 

and we asked every district to appoint a youth protection 

coordinator (manager) to help communicate to and educate our 

clubs. We initiated the requirement that officers of the 

organization must complete a clear criminal history background 

check every two years. And, we created a comprehensive 

criminal history background check process managed by Kiwanis 

International to ensure this is administered carefully and 

confidentially. 

   In October of this year, we will introduce the next layer of 

protection: All Kiwanis  members who serve as advisors to 

youth clubs should also have a clear criminal history background 

check every two years. We advise any Kiwanis member working 

with youth should also get the background check completed. 

      The children and youth we serve deserve the very highest 

level of protection we can provide. I ask you to join me in taking 

the extra steps necessary to protect Kiwanis and our programs 

for children.  

mailto:kristinar@pbsfa.org
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The 

       From Our Photograher’s    

        Camera…… 
       Our Trusty photographer and a helper 

         or two are giving us some great  
         memories from recent meetings and  

         events.  ENJOY! 


